
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Don Glover                Kenneth E. Hall                         Ryan Bagent                              Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

January 31, 2011 @ 8:00 p.m. 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Don Glover, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel 

were also present; Trustee Ken Hall, Trustee Ryan Bagent and Fiscal Officer Steve Little.  Eden 

Township residents and former Eden Township Trustee Shani Smith-Reed and her husband 

Brian Reed and Licking County Sheriff Deputy Nick Pease were also present. Road Maintenance 

Supervisor Dan Baker came in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal report and; 

fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given all trustees. Trustee Hall moved to 

waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

Public Participation:   Deputy Pease spoke of starting a “Neighborhood Block Watch” in 

response to the recent breaking and entering and burglaries in the township. Shani and Brian, 

whose home was one of the homes broken into were interested in ways to prevent this type thing  

for themselves and others in the township in the future. It was agreed to  discuss the Block watch 

concept and discuss it at the next regular meeting of the Eden Township Board of Trustees.  

Old Business:   The lights on the Eden Community Center have been converted to being on all 

night in an effort to deter pack activity after dark. The generator that was installed to keep the 

fireband repeater up and running at all times has been installed and tested. Installation is 

complete. 

New Business:  Comments were made that night–time traffic around the Community Center has 

already been reduced since the change in lighting. Trustee Bagent moved to place, “Park Closes 

at Dark” signs around the Community Center. Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all 

members voted aye. 

 

Trustee Bagent  moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid. 

 

Trustee Hall made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 

 


